
Reviewing the Review: Monday
Night Raw – July 20, 2015
This  one could be interesting as I barely remember the show as I was
falling asleep due to a long day of traveling. This is the fallout show
from Battleground where Undertaker returned (again. There’s probably a
three disc set of Undertaker returns ready to be made) to go after Brock
Lesnar and set up the main event of Summerslam. We’re on the road to the
second biggest show of the year so let’s get to it.

They opened as they should have, with Undertaker coming out and saying
streaks are made to be broken. The gist of this was Undertaker being
annoyed at Heyman and Lesnar for bragging about breaking the Streak over
and over for the last fifteen months. To be fair, it is getting a bit
old. The big story later in the night would be Heyman coming out to brag
even more when Undertaker appeared, triggering a massive brawl, broken up
by the locker room.

There isn’t much to say here because the whole thing was awesome, but
more importantly, they let it feel awesome. They let this thing feel like
a brawl between two monsters, but I’m not sure how the match is going to
go. Do you really want Undertaker to get suplexed all over the place?
Undertaker isn’t going to be a heel in this match no matter what they do,
and thankfully they didn’t seem to be trying to make him one. Anyway, the
segments really worked and the match should be good, though I emphasize
should.

Oh and there was something about the Authority wanting to prevent the
match from being broken up. I stop caring when they’re talking most of
the time so I’m not sure what their issue was.

Charlotte beat Brie Bella in a totally watchable match. Brie still isn’t
great in the ring and probably never will be, but she’s to the point
where  she  can  have  a  watchable  match  with  someone  talented  like
Charlotte. Also, nice touch on not having Charlotte get beaten yet,
though I have a feeling she will when she comes up against Nikki because
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All Hail The Bellas.

Los Matadores beat the Prime Time Players in a non-title match because
there was nothing better to do than to have New Day distract the
champions so the low level team can beat them in a match that isn’t going
to lead anywhere.

Big Show beat Miz in a quick match that I think was supposed to make us
care about the giant again. He then challenged Ryback to a fight on Tough
Enough to try to make people watch it. It says a lot when Big Show is
considered a draw.

Roman Reigns beat Luke Harper via DQ when Bray Wyatt interfered. This
seems to be setting up a tag match at Summerslam with Ambrose coming in
to help out his brother. I’d be interested in seeing them bring in a
third man each, but bringing in Sting would be one of the lamest ideas
they could have as it would overshadow the story they’re shooting for
with Reigns vs. Wyatt, as well as making people clamor for Wyatt vs.
Sting because they’re both supernatural or something and that instantly
means you would want to see them fight.

Rollins bragged about keeping the title, Cena came out and said Rollins
needed to take the title more seriously, and nothing else happened. I’m
really hoping they’re not setting up champion vs. champion, but given how
the ratings have been going, it seems like we’re getting back towards
Cena on top as he’s the only one that can really move things these days.
And since the idea of ever pushing anyone as a big star is foreign to
WWE, this is what we’re stuck with for now.

Sasha Banks and Naomi beat Paige and Becky Lynch in another pretty good
match. This actually got thirteen minutes and didn’t feel long, which is
more than you would ever expect out of a Divas match. The division has
gotten the big boost that it needs, but they really need to go somewhere
with it in the next few weeks. There’s more than enough time to have it
be the big blow away story they need and thankfully Stephanie hasn’t been
a thing for the most part.

The  main  event  was  a  six  man  tag  with  Cena/Orton/Cesaro  beating
Sheamus/Owens/Rusev in a match that actually tied things up in a nice



package to end the show. That’s not something you often see but it worked
well enough one time. Other than that though, the big story was Owens and
Sheamus walking out on their partner, leaving Rusev to take a big
beating. Combine this with Rusev being the default face in his match with
Owens on Smackdown and……no I don’t think they’re turning Rusev.

Owens leaving makes sense as he lives to fight another day and I guess
the same is true for Sheamus, though it’s still not the best result in
the world. Based on what happened on Smackdown we’re going to get Cesaro
vs. Owens at Summerslam and since we just NEED the Ziggler vs. Rusev
showdown, there’s no turning it into a triple threat. It would be nice to
have a title for them to fight over, but we need champion vs. champion
for reasons that aren’t entirely clear.

Overall Raw was just kind of there with almost all of the focus being on
Undertaker vs. Lesnar. Rollins will have his day soon enough and a win
over Cena at one of the biggest show of the year would help him a lot,
though I have a feeling Cena would get the title to make things all
better again.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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